



          La Crescent Township 








     Monthly Meeting Minutes

 June 11, 2018
Final Approved
Township Board Members Present:
 

Bob Schuldt                     Jason Wieser
    Tom Tornstrom-absent                               
 Dan Brodigan 

     William Beckman 
    Larry Hafner                 
Larry Jankowski-absent    Karen Schuldt
                 
Chairman Bob Schuldt called the June monthly meeting to order at 7:00 PM.   The Pledge of Allegiance was recited by all present. Chairman Schuldt took the roll call. 

4. Approval of Agenda:  Bill Beckman made a motion to approve the agenda as presented, Jason Wieser seconded, motion carried.
5. Minutes of May 14, 2018 Regular Meeting: Bill Beckman made a motion to approve the minutes as presented, Dan Brodigan seconded, motion carried.  
6. Visitors/Speakers to Address the Board: Dave Frie, 2610 N Pine Creek Rd addressed the board that he is looking for help with a water problem where he lives.  Mr.Frie said the catch basin is either plugged or not deep enough.  The water is not going in there and it’s backing up in his yard.  Bill Beckman noted there is a drain tile from the pond area all the way down to the catch basin.  Following discussion; Jason will stop and take a look at it. 
7. Treasurers Report:  Bill Beckman made a motion to approve the Treasurers report as presented, Dan Brodigan seconded, motion carried.  
8. Zoning Report: Larry reported he has everything pretty much all ready to be turned over to the county.  Bill questioned if the county wanted everything.  Larry advised he spoke with Aaron at the county and they do. Larry added the county is going to be making photo copies of everything.  Bob advised that Larry has corresponded with Chiglo and he directed Larry that the county should certify in writing that they will maintain the records for 6 years.  In the email correspondence Attorney Chiglo said the county notice should be fine.   Larry said he has a comprehensive list and a CD of all the permits that we’ve ever done starting in 2004, and he will make a list of everything that is in the boxes. Bob directed Larry to make an extra copy of CD and leave it at Town Hall.  Larry questioned on what to do with the maps.  Jason indicated those should be scanned and given back to us if possible.  Larry would like to have a board member take a look at all the paperwork that he has ready to go.  Jason, Dan and Larry will meet out at Town Hall to look everything over. 
9. Clerk Report: Karen reported we received notification from Wieser Law Office of a public hearing for consideration of an annexation into the city for James & Tamsley Edens, 155 Crescent Ave.   The Houston County CWMA is holding an invasive weed seminar on Saturday June 23rd from 9am – Noon at the Houston County Criminal Justice Meeting Room in the lower level. 
10. Other or Old Business:  Discussion was held about snowplowing/drivers for the upcoming winter.  Bill with check with the drivers and report back next month.   Bob received a request from Bennett Brothers to consider them for tree trimming and also other road maintenance.  Jason will talk with Bennetts. 
11. Supervisors Report.  Bill reported he got a call about a tree down on Bush Valley and it turns out it was in Mound Prairie.  Dan reported there is a thistle problem in the county road right away on E. Town Hall Rd.  Jason will take a look at it and give Amelia Meiners from the county a call.  Dan questioned when we are going to start on the road by Swinghammer.  Bill and Bob will look into it.  Bob reported kids trashed the bathrooms and flipped the picnic tables over in Wieser Park.   Bob spoke with John Poelling who lives next door and he said they really can’t see anything over there because it’s too dark.  Bob contacted Mi Energy and met with a representative out at Wieser Park about replacing the lightening and possible pole with the new LED lightening. Further discussion was held on security.   Bill Beckman made a motion have the new LED lightening put in, Jason Wieser seconded.    Bob reported fixing the damage on Skunk Hollow at the Boone property.  Al’s Concrete donated 2 yards of black dirt for the project. 
12.  Bills for Audit:  Jason Wieser made a motion to accept the bills as presented, Dan Brodigan seconded, motion carried
13. Adjournment: Bill Beckman made a motion to adjourn at approximately 8:17 pm, Dan Brodigan seconded, motion carried.
Respectfully Submitted, Karen Schuldt, La Crescent Township Clerk
